
 
 
 
 
 
 

Addendum 2 
Board Meeting 
April 29, 2021 



3/26/2021

Dear Superintendent Wells,

It is with a heavy heart that I am writing to inform you of my resignation from the position of
Assistant Director of Special Services effective June 30, 2021.

Due to aging in-laws and accidents they have had, we moved our family back to our hometown
months ago to assist in their care and to allow them to continue to live their best lives in a home
they have loved for over forty-five years. This caused a longer commute to work and more time
away from them and my family. An opportunity to be a special education administrator arose in
the district where I grew up and now live. After a lot of thought, I accepted the position. I feel it is
what is best for myself and my family. Also, I feel it is an honor and privilege to have the
opportunity to give back to the community that helped shape who I am today.

Leaving the Barre Unified Union School District is not an easy decision. I will be leaving a
wonderful mentor, supervisor, and friend. The past two years, Stacy Anderson has taught me so
much about being an educational leader beyond laws, procedures, and budgets.  She gave me
the confidence to voice my experiences, as well as, opinions that may help the special
education department and the district grow to meet all students' needs.

I will also be leaving strong special education professionals and support staff that are very
dedicated to the students of Barre. They are a collaborative team that works tremendously hard,
as all the professionals and administrators do, to give everything they have for the success of
students. I will truly miss them.

You never know where the roads of life may take you. Like several administrators before me, I
may be back to the Barre Unified Union School District some day. It has been a worthwhile
experience and one I will remember forever.

Sincerely,

Annette Rhoades

Annette Rhoades
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Barre Unified Union School District
120 Ayers Street, Barre, VT 05641 www.buusd.org Phone: 802-476-5011        Fax: 802-476-4944 or 802-477-1132

Barre City Elementary & Middle School    Barre Town Middle & Elementary School    Spaulding High School Central Vermont Career Center

Doing whatever it takes to ensure success for every child.

David Wells, M.Ed. - Superintendent of Schools
Mary Ellen Simmons, Ed.D. – Asst. Superintendent of
Instruction
Stacy Anderson, M.Ed. - Director of Special Services
Lauren May, M.Ed. – Director of Early Education
Josh Allen – Communications Specialist

Lisa Perreault, SFO  -  Business Manager
Carol Marold – Director of Human Resources
Emmanuel Ajanma, MAT – Director of
Technology
Jamie Evan – Director of Facilities

Annette Rhoades, M.Ed., CAGS – Asst. Director of
Special Services
Jon Strazza, MS.Ed. – Asst. Director of Special Services
Rebecca Webb, M.Ed. – Act 166 Regional Coordinator

Jon Strazza
Assistant Director of Special Services
Barre Unified Union School District
120 Ayers Street
Barre, VT 05649

March 30, 2021

David Wells
Superintendent
Barre Unified Union School District
120 Ayers Street
Barre, VT 05469

Dear Superintendent Wells,

Please allow this letter to serve as resignation from the role of Assistant Director of Special Services effective June
30th, 2021. I have thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to serve the communities of Barre and Barre City over the last
year. As I have shared, my primary reason for resigning is the need / desire to be increasingly present and available for
my family.

I would like to thank you for your kindness, compassion, and continued support as I made a decision that was best for
my family. It has been a pleasure learning and working with you over the course of the year.

Sincerely,

Jon Strazza

http://www.buusd.org
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Cal Hopwood
237 White Lane, Bristol VT 05443

#802-989-3453
@chopwcvcc@buusd.org

April 8th, 2021

Dear Superintendent Wells and BUUSD School Board,

I am writing today as a letter of intent to step down from my position as the Digital Media

Arts II instructor at The Central Vermont Career Center at the end of the 2020-2021 school year.

It is with a heavy heart that I make this decision, which is in effect primarily due to personal

reasons. My family situation doesn’t enable me to move to the Barre area, and I currently live an

hour and fifteen minutes away. Due to this long commute, as well as professional goals unable

to be met as a full time classroom teacher, I am choosing to pursue other options in my career

path moving forward.  The past three years of employment with the BUUSD at The Central

Vermont Career Center have been extremely valuable and fulfilling.  I would prefer to continue

working with students, for the BUUSD and advancing the Media Arts program here at CVCC,

however I need more flexibility than the teachers contract provides.

I would like to thank you for the opportunity to be a part of the educational community

here, and hope to stay involved in order to continue championing the amazing work done by

students, teachers, staff, administrators and the school board.

Sincerely,
Cal Hopwood

mailto:chopwcvcc@buusd.org




April 13, 2021

Superintendent David Wells
120 Ayers Street
Barre, VT 05641

Dear David Wells,

I am writing to notify you that I will be resigning from my position as an elementary teacher at
Barre Town Middle and Elementary school at the end of this school year.  My last day of
employment will be June 30, 2021.

I appreciate the opportunities this district has given me the past 9 years while teaching first and
second graders.  While I will miss the Barre Town Family, my new position is with a school
district much closer to home and will allow me to spend more time with my family and young
children.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Custer



Emily Merrill

2696Elm Street

Montpelier, VT 05602
Barre Unificd Union School District
Attn: David Wells, Superintendent of Schools

120 Ayers St.

Barre, VT 05641

March 20th2021

Dear David,

Please allow this letter to inform you of my voluntary resignation fi'om Barre Town Middle and
Elementary School cffective the conclusion of thc 2020-2021 school year.

I atl incredibly grateful for thc opporlunity to havc worked within such a caring community. I
wish you, Erica, my fellow colleagues, and the children of the BUUSD nothing but the best.

With Kindness and Gratitude.

Emily Merrill







Annie Brown 

BCEMS Special Educator and Case Manager  

50 Parkside Terrace, Barre, VT 05641 

 

To Whom It May Concern; 

 

Please accept this as my formal letter of resignation as a Special Educator and Case Manager at 
Barre City Elementary and Middle School. I have learned so much from the Barre City 
community and am incredibly grateful for my experience here. Thank you for welcoming me 
onboard in such an uncertain time.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Annie Brown 



Dale A. Burnash                                                                                                                                                              
1 King Street                                                                                                                                                                

Barre, VT 05641                                                                                                                                                       
(802) 274-9075                                                                                                                               

daburnash@gmail.com 

David Wells                                                                                                          Carol Marold                                                                                                                                       
Superintendent of Schools BUUSD                                                                  Director of Human Resources                                                  
120 Ayer Street                                                                                                   120 Ayer Street                                                  
Barre, VT 05641                                                                                                  Barre, VT  05641 

March 31, 2021 

Dear Mr. Wells and Ms. Marold, 

I am contacting you to formally inform you that I am not returning for the upcoming school year (2021 – 
22). After nearly 36 years, I have decided to retire from teaching and pursue other endeavors. While I 
am sad about closing this chapter in my life, I am excited about the next. 

I started teaching at Barre City in 2015. As an outsider coming into the district, I soon discovered that 
Barre City Elementary and Middle School is an amazing school with amazing people. I’m sure you 
already know this. The faculty, staff, and administration are so dedicated for providing the best quality 
education and care for our students. My thoughts still haven’t changed. 

There are so many I would like to recognize that I have had the pleasure of working with. Starting with 
the previous administration; John Pandolfo, Jim Taffel, and Jackie Tolman, who had faith in me and hired 
me. They were all very supportive administrators. Currently, Chris Hennessey and Pierre LaFlamme are 
wonderfully, supportive leaders. It has been a pleasure working with them. I have had wonderful 
teammates in the math and science departments. Barb Bruger was my first teammate in the classroom 
at Barre City. She was great to work with and has since retired. My other teammates have included 
Heather Harrison, Crissy Bell, Karen Fredericks, Christine Everett, Katie Naylor, Megan Wieber, and most 
recently, Lizzie Fanning. I couldn’t ask for a finer group of talented people to work with. All an absolute 
pleasure and I am going to miss working with them all. 

There are so many more individuals that I would like to recognize; from tech ops, to the specials 
teachers (art, Spanish, design lab, heath, music), to guidance, to special education, to the individuals in 
the office, and the custodians. There are too many to individually recognize. All are great people also. 
I’m probably missing someone.  

In closing, if you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Dale A. Burnash                                                                                                                                                     
Grade 6 Teacher, BCEMS 

mailto:daburnash@gmail.com









